
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 

 
 
The Blackstone Planning Commission shall conduct a Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m., August 27, 2024 in the 
Blackstone Town Council Chambers, 100 W. Elm Street.  The purpose of the Public Hearing is to consider 
a request from OCL Property Holdings, LLC to rezone approximately 2.2 acres from the current M-2, 
Heavy Manufacturing district to the R-2, Medium Residential district.  The request, if approved would 
permit the construction of townhouses on the subject property.  The rezoning request specifically 
applies to properties known as Nottoway County Tax Map number 50A26-8-4 also known as 515 
Tunstall Avenue, and Nottoway County Tax Map number 50A25-3-3.  The Planning Commission may act 
on this request following the Public Hearing.  Any individual desiring to address the Commission should 
attend the Public Hearing at the above stated date and time.  Additional information or questions 
should be directed to the Blackstone Town Manager’s office at philipv@townofblackstoneva.com or 
(434) 292-7251.  It is the intention of the Town of Blackstone to comply with the ADA.  Persons requiring 
physical or sensory accommodations should contact the Town Manager’s office no later than 5:00 p.m., 
August 23, 2024. 
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